

Kendal Victoria Bowling Club

Minutes of the Committee Meeting

Wednesday 22nd June 2022

1. In attendance/Apologies

Present: Alan Sanderson (Chairman), Sue Hillbeck (Secretary) Jackie Foster (Treasurer), Alan Medcalf, Martin Blamire, Simon Airey, Phil King, Dan Hartley

2. Apologies of absence

John Foster, Paul Crossland

3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 18th May 2022

These were proposed as a true record by Martin Blamire, seconded by Simon Airey – all agreed

4. Matters Arising

- a) CR1 form – Jackie just given Sue the membership list so Sue will amend the list and submit to Colin Haworth
- b) Next competition has 32 players, and the sponsorship is being paid by Sam at Home Designs.

5. Treasurers Report

Jackie reported that £17,336.29 in the bank at end of May. £18,659.50 at 21.06.2022. Petty Cash £49.47. £2500 in bar account including petty cash.

Jackie reported she has been to the Cumberland and has received problems getting money out from them, she said she has been given a form to fill in each time she requires money out, after a discussion it is decided that she completes the form with the Cumberland this time to obtain monies and then to look at maybe considering changing bank accounts.

Jackie mentioned the advertising boards, Sue to investigate sponsorship from Parkin & Jackson and Westmorland Vets.

6. Secretary's Report

Nothing to report

7. New Membership Applications

Jacob Telford-Hine
Philip Munding
Penny Underhill
John Scott

All approved

8. Any other business

Alan Medcalf advised the committee that the environment agency are holding a meeting at our club on 5th July for local residents.

It has been highlighted to the committee about the seniors league, and that they are not happy that they are turning up at quite a few clubs and the teams are only coming with 6 players and they are the first teams at the club so they should be being filled and not filling the second/third teams etc, Sue to contact Mike Fell and advise we would be looking at a rule change at the seniors agm or if he can suggest anything to us.

Sue mentioned that the scouts have been to the club for a night and that there is still one group of scouts to come and when a date has been fixed, she will inform the committee and ask for help. Also, age concern got in touch about coming to club, sue made plans for them to come to the club and the lady never came so will see if they make contact again.

Jackie has asked the committee about putting in a Rural team for next season as some members have said they would rather play in the rural league than the Kendal and district league, committee discussed this and decided that Alan Sanderson would speak to the members and get points of view off them and then discuss at the next meeting.

Phil asked about increasing the amount people pay when travelling to away matches, this was discussed and agreed to leave as it is as some people don't take the money off people travelling with them, but if it becomes a huge problem it can be looked at again.

Phil mentioned that Ian Stanley would like a bar key, Alan Sanderson would ask him and check as this will help on a Thursday night for the bar.

9. Date and Time of next Meeting

Wednesday 13th July at 7pm

Meeting closed at 8.00pm